
Bulldogs	Defeat	Cheylin	for	Second	Time	
By	Judy	Rogers	
	
	 The	Golden	Plains	Bulldogs	defeated	Cheylin	for	the	second	time	this	season	
with	a	68-50	win	in	McDonald	on	January	16.		They	had	won	by	3	during	the	
Sagebrush	tournament	and	were	ready	for	the	rematch.	
	 “We	played	well,”	said	Jaime	Infante,	sophomore.		“We	worked	as	a	team	and	
had	lost	of	assists	getting	the	ball	to	the	basket.”	
	 The	‘Dogs	were	on	fire	as	they	pumped	in	20	points	in	the	first	quarter	of	
basketball	action.		Fourteen	of	those	points	came	from	sophomore	Harley	Weese	
with	Wade	Rush	and	Jacob	Ritter	contributing	the	rest.		Their	defense	held	the	
Cougars	to	8	for	a	solid	first	quarter	lead.	
	 The	Cougars	came	back	in	the	second	to	add	11	points	but	the	Bulldogs	held	
on	to	their	lead	with	11	of	their	own.	
	 The	third	quarter	was	the	best	8	minutes	for	the	Cougars	as	they	put	in	18	
holding	the	‘Dogs	to	14	to	close	the	spread.		But	the	Bulldogs	didn’t	give	up	as	they	
continued	to	play	strong	and	added	23	in	the	fourth	to	win	the	game	68-50.	
	 “We	never	gave	up,”	added	Infante.		“The	season	is	going	great.		Our	
confidence	is	better	after	winning	two	games	in	a	row.		We	still	need	to	keep	
working	to	get	better	and	add	more	wins	to	our	record.”	
	 Weese	led	the	scoring	with	20	points	while	Rush	added	17.		Jacob	Ritter	
contributed	9	and	Infante	8.		Additional	points	were	scored	by	Nolan	Ritter	6,	Jeron	
Schutte	5,	and	Austin	Patmon	3.		The	Bulldogs	will	be	back	on	their	home	floor	when	
they	host	Weskan	on	Friday,	January	19.	
	
	 	


